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Newsletter 

Old High St Stephen’s 

Church of Scotland 

SUNDAY SERVICES 

Following the closure of the Old 

High Church for Sunday Worship, 

all Sunday services are now held 

at St Stephen’s Church at 

10.30am. Services are recorded 

and are available via: 

OHSS website: 

www.oldhighststephens.com 

Youtube: 

www.youtube.com  (type in Old 

High St Stephens) 

OHSS Facebook page: 

www.facebook/oldhighststephens 

Links are also sent to our e-mail 

list following the service. 

To go on our e-mail list, please 

contact our Church 

Administrator. 

 

CONTACT US  

Church Administrator: 

(079 342 85924) 

invernesschurch@gmail.com Ut 

 

 

pit lobo rtis nisl ut 

aliquip exit amet, consec tetuer adipiscing elit, 

sed diam nonummy nibh euismod tincidunt ut 

laoreet dolore magna aliquam . Ut wisi enim ad 

minim veniam, quis nostrud exerci tation 

ullamcorper. Et iusto odio dignissim qui blandit 

praeseptatum. 

THOUGHTS FROM REV JAMES For those of us who spend more time than is 

perhaps healthy online, we learn to be not very trusting.  I remember back 

around 1997 when my Dad first brought home a computer from his work which 

connected to the internet, this could be a great thing in the right hands. Dad 

worked in IT, so strange computers coming home wasn’t an oddity. We had 

computers kicking around our house since the early 1980’s when Dad brought 

home a circuit board for one of Clive Sinclair’s computers  which we all played 

with. But this internet thing was the first time we were able to connect to mass 

networks of people, and the early days of the internet, when you really had to 

work hard to get connected, was a kinder, gentler place. However you did learn 

early on that the person you were talking to might not necessarily be who they 

said they were, and to enter into any chat with a bit of scepticism. 

Nearly thirty years later and I’m still a bit of a cynic when something pops into 

my mailbox. Is this person really who they say they are? What do they want 

from me?  My email address and phone number are pretty public, so I get some 

unusual emails quite often. Even if the mail seems to come from a friend, I’ve 

got to ask, why exactly are they asking for money? In recent months, someone 

has sent emails pretending to be me asking for cash, and I know many of you 

have had to deal with the bother when someone hacks your email. I will never 

ask you for money over email, and if you get a strange request from your 

friends or your bank, ask yourself if this could be genuine, pause, take time to 

think, and then phone your friend or your bank to see if there’s a problem. 

Yet the problem is, as Christians, we are supposed to be generous, caring and 

supportive of each other, and also of anyone who cries out for help. If someone 

stops you in the street asking for the bus fare home, is your first thought to 

give them a few coins, or to take them to the bus station to buy a ticket, or do 

you say no, with the thought in the back of your mind that they are just going 

to spend it on booze? It’s always difficult. Who is genuine, and who is trying to 

scam us?  How can we be supportive and charitable where, as Luke said in Acts, 

it is more blessed to give than to receive. 

I don’t like picking and choosing verses from the bible to fit my agenda, 

however when I was looking at trust, this massage from Micah 7:5-6 sprung up: 

“Put no trust in a neighbour; have no confidence in a friend; guard the 

doors of your mouth from her who lies in your arms; for the son treats 

the father with contempt, the daughter rises up against her mother, 

the daughter-in-law against her mother-in-law; a man's enemies are the 

men of his own house.” 

I thought that was a bit harsh, but it is perhaps a warning in this digital age 

that the message which claims to be from a friend or family member may not be 

genuine. I don’t want to turn you into battle hardened cynics like myself, but I 

would like you to take care to prevent others taking advantage of your 

generosity so your good deeds and good money may go to those who are in 

genuine need. Stay safe.  Now excuse me, I’ve just seen an email from a guy who 

wants to sell me the Forth Bridge... 

James  
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If  you would like us 

to keep in touch –  

please send us your 

up-to-date e-mail and 

address details   

 



NEWS FROM THE CONGREGATION 

ANNUAL LEAVE Rev James Bissett will be on holiday from 

Sunday 22 September until Monday 14 October. Services 

will be covered as follows: 

Sunday 22 September (tbc) (Church Conference) - 

Service to be led by Rev Susan Cord 

Sunday 29 September - Service to be led by Stewart 

Robertson 

Sunday 6 October - Harvest Thanksgiving - service to be 

led by our Worship Group 

Sunday 13 October - Service to be led by Stewart 

Robertson 

If anyone requires the services of a Minister during this 

period please contact your elder or the Session Clerk. 

Christine MacKenzie, Session Clerk 

 

VIDEOS/LIVESTREAMING OF OUR SUNDAY SERVICES If 

you prefer to watch our service live go onto Youtube 

(https://www.youtube.com/) and type in Old High St 

Stephens and you’ll see a list of the most recent services. 

Links are also available on the front page (left hand 

column) of the Newsletter. 

 

SUNDAY SERVICES AT RAIGMORE HOSPITAL I 

appreciate an advert was circulated some months ago 

looking for volunteers to act as escorts at Raigmore to 

bring patients from the wards down to the Chapel for 

Sunday morning worship. 

Prior to Covid, I had the pleasure and privilege of 

conducting these services on a monthly basis and found 

them to be so special. Special in so many ways … for those 

patients who would normally be attending church on a 

Sunday morning … and special for patients with no church 

connection but who had serious health issues going on for 

them and who had big questions. Special too for the team 

of escorts who made these services possible and who 

provided this help for many years, but since Covid these 

dear folk are having a well-earned rest ! 

At the moment these services have not yet resumed and 

won’t do so until there is a new team of escorts in place. 

So, this is an URGENT appeal for help. Raigmore is of 

course now within our new parish boundary and if you feel 

this could be one of your ways of serving, and would wish 

to learn more, please contact either Janet Davidson, Head 

of Spiritual Care (704463 ext 5733) or Mike Robertson, 

Lead Staff Support Chaplain (705748) or give me a call on 

791161. 

It is so worthwhile and can make such a difference to folk 

in need. Thank you. Iain Todd 

 

 

PARISH NEWSLETTER 

The first issue is now available and has been sent via email 

to all those on our list. Printed copies have also been 

delivered. If you have not received your copy, please 

contact Pat at Church Admin and she will arrange for you 

to get a copy. 

 

PARISH GROUPING 

The Presbytery of Clèir Eilean Ì (CIE) have agreed a parish 

grouping for Crown and Old High St Stephen's (OHSS) as 

part of the wider Presbytery Mission Plan and to work 

together to achieve a union of the two congregations by 

December 2025.  The draft document is attached at the 

end of this Newsletter. 

ACTIVITIES IN OHSS HALL 

 

 

 

VISITING AMERICAN CHOIR The Chancel Choir of the 

First Presbyterian Church from Greenville, North Carolina 

asked if they could worship with us at St Stephen’s on 

Sunday 14 July. They were on a tour of Scotland, starting 

on Iona where they sang in the Abbey and finishing in St 

Giles in Edinburgh. Totalling 35 – along with their 

supporters – they joined enthusiastically in with what was, 

for them, a familiar style of service. 



 

 

Under their conductor Karrie Rushing, they sang an 

anthem during the service and again at the end, with a 

depth of sincerity and joyfulness that spoke to us all. 

Then to bring all our voices together, they invited the 

congregation to join in a favourite hymn by Shirley 

Murray that is included in our hymnary too.  

Due to James’ ill health, Margaret Neville and members of 

the Worship Group led the service, adding to the sharing 

of many voices in this act of worship. Andrew Stevenson.

                   

 

 

BEE CRAFTY GROUP RESUMES 

Wednesday 28 August 

fortnightly 2-4 pm in St 

Stephen’s hall. We are a small 

group and would love new 

crafters or potential crafters 

to join us. We will endeavour to 

help with any crafting issues.  

Refreshments are served and 

the camaraderie is great. All 

will be made most welcome and we look forward to 

meeting you.  

For further information please contact Margaret McAleer 

on (01463) 221393. 

 

ALPHA COURSE - EXPLORE ALPHA You are invited to a 

new Alpha course on Monday evenings starting on Monday 

23 September 2024 through to Monday 9 December 

2024 (with a break for the October School Holidays). 

 

The course is being run at Crown Church upper hall and in 

conjunction with Old High St Stephens church. We hope 

that people will attend all eleven evenings but at least the 

first six evenings, as these contain some of the most 

important topics of the Christian faith: 

 

 

1. Is there more to life than this? 

2. Who is Jesus? 

3. Why did Jesus die? 

4. How can I have faith? 

5. Why and how do I pray? 

6. Why and how should I read the Bible?  

Each of the evenings starts with a light meal, then we 

watch a video which is followed by some discussions in 

small groups. Start time for each of the evenings is 7pm 

(until  8:30pm). We also intend to hold an away-day one 

Saturday in November. 

The course is open to anyone who is interested, whether 

they have a church connection or not. Curious? Please 

contact by email: brian.macgill@outlook.com 

 

 

 

FIT AS A FIDDLE This gentle exercise class, organised 

by the Pastoral Care Team at St Stephen’s, has just re-

started after taking a Summer break. It takes place in 

the St Stephen’s Hall every second Wednesday at 

2pm.The class is led by experienced leader Lorraine 

O’Brien and she gives a variety of exercises all set to 

glorious old tunes! You do what you are able and take the 

exercises at your own pace. Everyone is welcome, and 

after the exercises there is time for a cup of tea and a 

chat. Please come and join in. For further information 

contact Val Cantlay (231 298) or 

val.cantlay@btinternet.com 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HARVEST EVENT Once again we are having a Harvest Fun 

Day on Saturday 5 October, from 2pm to 4pm at St 

Stephen’s. This will take the same form as in past years. 

Outside there will be a Bouncy Castle for the children,  

and our famous plant stall for gardening enthusiasts will 

be on the grass. (We would welcome contributions for this 

stall). 

In the Hall there will be a variety of stalls - Home Baking, 

Jams and Chutneys, and vegetables from a local farm. 

There will also be a food Hamper raffle and a second 

Hamper raffle. Teas, coffees and cakes will be sold and 

can be taken into the Church, where there will be a 

variety of musical entertainment during the afternoon. 

We will be collecting Food for the Highland Foodbank and 

for Café 1668 during the week beginning Monday 30 

October. The Church will be open on Thursday 3 October 

and Friday October in the mornings from 10am to 12 Noon 

for goods to be left, or you can bring them with you to 

the Harvest event, or to Church on the Sunday. 

Items asked for are : tins of potatoes, corned 

beef/ham, mince/stew, custard/rice, 

tomatoes/vegetables, or tinned fruit, Also packets of 

crackers, UHT milk, long-life fruit juices, jars of 

pasta sauce and breakfast cereals. Toiletries and 

cleaning materials are also very much appreciated. 

To complete our Thanksgiving for Harvest, we will be 

having a family service at Church on Sunday 6 October 

led by the Worship Group. This will be an informal service 

and children are most welcome. 

 

 



 

All money raised during Harvest Week will be donated to 

Rokzkoolacademy, a local charity who encourage children 

to play musical instruments and also run a Food Bank. 

 

OLD HIGH COMMUNION SILVER 
 

Continuing our look at the communion 

silver from the Old High Church, here 

is a photo of a Silver-plated lidded 

communion wine flagon of cylindrical 

shape on a spreading foot with two 

bands of chased decorated vines, with 

angular handle and a flame shaped 

finial.  Inscribed 'Inverness High 

Church mdcccxcii.' (1892), Christine 

Mackenzie 

 

 
 

OTHER NEWS 

INVERNESS FAIRTRADE GROUP will be participating in 

events for Fairtrade fortnight in September. 

Harvest Picnic on Saturday 7 September at Bellfield Park 

bandstand 1.30 - 3.30. Celebrate another great growing 

year. Bring local food and drink to share. Apple pressing 

so bring your apples and bottles. Learn about bees. 

Further information from Rae Swan (222318). 

DATE FOR YOUR DIARY 

Jennifer Fleetwood grew up in 

St Stephen’s Church Sunday 

School and Bible Class, then 

left for University. Having gone 

on to become a senior university 

staff member herself at 

Goldsmiths, she has written a 

book “What We Talk About 

When We Talk About Crime”, 

about to be released. Jennifer  

 

will be discussing her new book at Waterstones in the 

Eastgate Shopping Centre, Inverness at 1500 on 14  

September 2024.  No tickets required. Jean Fleetwood 

(jean.fleetwood@btinternet.com). 

https://www.waterstones.com/events/meet-jennifer-

fleetwood/inverness  
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CROWN AND OLD HIGH ST STEPHEN'S 

PARISH GROUPING 

 

The Presbytery of Clèir Eilean Ì (CIE) have agreed a parish grouping for Crown and Old High St Stephen's (OHSS) as 

part of the wider Presbytery Mission Plan and to work together to achieve a union of the two congregations by December 

2025.   

A copy of the document, sent by Rev Monika Redman, Convener of the Presbytery Mission Planning Group had been 

circulated to both Ministers and Session Clerks. This document is the first stage to bring the two congregations together 

with the final union being achieved by December 2025.  

There is a need to document what we do together and ensure that the process to union is not protracted. 

To achieve this going forward a joint meeting of the Crown and OHSS Leadership Groups was held on Tuesday 6 August. 

Considerable progress was made at this meeting. The Parish Grouping document was tabled and populated at the meeting 

and the following draft prepared: 

BASIS OF PARISH GROUPING 

The congregation of Inverness Crown (SC0108159) and the congregation of Old High St Stephen's  (SC0035073) (shall 

form a Parish Grouping for a period of up to 18 months from the XXXX day of _____XXXX_______ , and that on the 

following terms and conditions: 

1. Name:  The name of the Parish Grouping shall be Midmills Church Parish Grouping.   

 

2. Territorial Responsibility:  The bounds to be served by the Parish Grouping shall be as already advised by the 

Presbytery of Inverness and West Moray – now part of CIE or as the Presbytery may determine. 

 

3. Property and Funds:  The property and funds belonging to or held on behalf of each congregation shall remain the 

property and funds of each congregation as at present. 

 

4. Kirk Sessions:              The Moderator of the Crown Church Kirk Session is Rev Douglas Robertson.   The 

Moderator of the OHSS Kirk Session is Rev James Bissett.   The two Kirk Sessions will come together to discuss 

specific issues as and when required.  Currently Crown meet 6 times per year and OHSS 8 times per year.   A joint 

meeting of the two Kirk Sessions has been arranged for November 2024 and will continue quarterly if required.    

 

5. Congregational Management:  The temporal affairs of each congregation shall be administered as at present.   

 

6. Ministry Team:  The Ministry Team shall be: 

  

Crown – Rev Douglas Robertson 

OHSS – Rev James Bissett 

Jackie MacKenzie – Youth Worker – note that Jackie is locally funded by Young Crown which is operated as a separate 

charity.  

 

7. Ministry Team Support:  The stipend of the minister(s) shall be payable in terms of the National Stipend Scheme. 

 

8. Manse(s):   

The Crown manse is currently occupied by Rev Douglas Robertson and his wife. The OHSS manse is currently rented 

out.   

 



9. Areas of Co-operation:  The following areas are currently shared: 

 

A Sweaty Church (OHSS) meets every two months 

B SNAC (Crown) meets monthly 

C Friendship Club (Crown) meets fortnightly 

D Memorable Melodies (OHSS) – meets monthly 

E Alpha – to meet in September 

F Fit as a Fiddle – meets fortnightly 

G Advent/Lent Calendars/Parish Newsletter 

H Other charities such as Blythswood, 1668 cafe, Giving 

trees at Christmas 

I Young Crown – set up as separate charity but Trustees 

from both congregations 

J Launchpad – set up as separate charity but Trustees 

from both congregations.  

 

Going forward it may be possible to combine both newsletters. 

Crown have contact with North Street Church, Kingston, Jamaica and an invitation to visit Jamaica is likely to be given 

in 2025 with a reciprocal visit to the UK in 2026. 

10. Power to Adjust:   

While the articles and terms shall form the Basis of Parish Grouping for the congregations now agreeing, the 

congregations shall be free, like any other congregation, to adjust arrangements under the authority of the Presbytery 

as need may arise.    

Going forward the procedure is as follows: 

It was agreed that a small group with representatives chosen from Crown and OHSS chosen by the Session Clerks 

should meet to prepare a Business Plan for Midmills Parish Church. They will bring back to the joint group a 

consideration of possible options determined by considering the state of the properties, the finances of both 

congregations, and the current activities which are carried out by both churches, making a case for which should and 

can be retained. The group should consider if a missional case can be made for the retention of St Stephen's church 

and hall (and Old High hall). In the interest of moving swiftly towards union, the group should also consider the 

promotion of meetings between people with defined roles in each church (e.g. Flower arrangers, socials teams, those 

organising rotas etc, and between similar groups - e.g. The Guild, the choirs, the Care Home services. 

This DRAFT Parish Grouping document has been sent to Rev Monika Redman who will consult with the Legal Department 

at 121 and then confirm if the contents are acceptable and thereafter each Kirk Session requires to approve the 

document and then members of each congregation will be required to approve the document. 

There is considerable work to be done going forward, especially by those looking at the cost and use of all properties 

held by both congregations and this will take some time but we will keep you informed of developments and ask for your 

prayers for those doing so much to bring us together. 

Christine MacKenzie 

Session Clerk 

 

 


